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Friday 8th July 2022 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Firstly, thank you all so much for coming and supporting our Sports Day on Tuesday, it was  

so lovely to once again see parents back in school.  We were so proud of all our children, their 

sportsmanship was second to none.  Well done to our Year 6s who helped organise the events 

along with Mr Davis, Mr Walter and Mr Gillard.  I am sure you will agree it ran like clockwork.  

Year 6 really demonstrated what Winkleigh is about; the empathy and support they showed the 

younger children and those who found some of the events more challenging, was amazing to 

see.  Well done all! 

A huge thank you to our wonderful Friends of Winkleigh School who kept everyone stocked up 

with teas, coffees and cakes all day, they raised an incredible £475 – amazing!  Thank you also 

to everyone who baked cakes for them to sell, there was a wonderful array on display!  We really 

do appreciate everyone’s support and look forward to welcoming parents in to share more events 

with their children in the new academic year.   

This week saw our second residential for our Year 6s; enjoying two days in Bude surfing and 

body boarding.  I hope you managed to follow us on Facebook to see what they were up to.  I 

think they all enjoyed it. We look forward to our last Year 6 activity where we will be heading 

down to Splashdown in Torquay in the last week of term. 

Year 4s will be taking part in our final residential of the year at Escot next week, I know they are 

very much looking forward to it. 

Our Nursery staff, children and their families had a great time at The Big Sheep this week,  

meeting with their friends from Kings Nympton Preschool. 

Finally there will be no change to school teaching staff next term, September classes will be as 

follows:- 

Owls—Mrs Bourner 
Year 1—Mrs Rowcliffe / Mrs Keast 
Year 2—Miss Jones 
Year 3—Mr Slocombe 
Year 4—Miss McLean 
Year 5—Mr Walter 
Year 6—Mr Davis 
 
TA support is allocated according to the needs of each class. 
 
Have a lovely weekend, 

 
 

Mrs V Fenemore 

Executive Headteacher 
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DIARY DATES 
W/C 11TH JULY 2022 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS HAVE NOW FINISHED FOR THIS TERM 

(with a few exceptions, shown below)  

Monday 11th July Gate opens at 8.45am and will shut promptly at 8.55am so that 

children are in class ready to start their learning at 9.00am 

Staggered finish times—these apply every day to ease congestion 

3.20pm Owls, Year 1, Year 2 and older siblings in KS2 

3.30pm Year 3, Year 4, Year 5, Year 6 

 After School Club Bookings Open in Gateway 

 Year 1—Deadline for Bude Trip consent and payment 

 PE lessons today: Year 1, Year 2, Year 3 

 9.30am Parents’ Evening Appointment Booking Closes 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Chess Club with Mrs Gent (in lieu of 2nd May) 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Year 5 PE/Multi Sports Club with Mr Gillard  

(in lieu of 2nd May) 

Tuesday 12th July 

 

 Moving up/Transition Day 1 

 No Admin staff in school today—any urgent enquiries, 

please telephone 01837 83354 

 PE lessons today: Owls, Year 3, Year 4 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Year 1/2 MultiSports Club with Saints Southwest 

 4.00pm-6.00pm Parents’ Evening Online Video  

Appointments 

Wednesday 13th July  Moving up/Transition Day 2 

 PE lessons today: Year 2, Year 3, Year 4 

 2.00pm-3.00pm New reception parents welcome meeting 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Year 4 PE/Multi Sports Club with Mr Gillard  

(in lieu of 22nd June) 

 4.00pm-6.00pm Parents’ Evening Online Video  

Appointments 

Thursday 14th July  Year 4 Wildwood Escot Residential 

 PE lessons today: Owls 

Friday 15th July  Year 4 Wildwood Escot Residential 

 PE lessons today: Year 1, Year 5, Year 6 

 3.30pm-4.15pm Year 6 PE/Multi Sports Club with Mr Gillard (in 

lieu of 8th July) ALL YEAR 6s WELCOME! 

Emails sent this week:  Year 1—Bude Beach Trip. Parents’ Evening Online Video Appointment Booking. Sports Day 

Ice Creams. School Meals Menu for September. Changes to School Bus Arrangements. Book Bags in Stock. Y6 

After School Friday 15th July. Y6 Cooking Club 7th July. Containers. Free School Meal Voucher Codes Summer 

2022. Year2 Spellings. School Meals/Before School Club—Outstanding Charges. Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly. Year 5 

Spellings. Reminder for Payment (Nursery). After School Clubs Autumn 2022. Nursery Hours Autumn 2022.  
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NEWS FROM THE NURSERY 

 

LITTLE WOODLANDS  
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As the end of term fast approaches, what a busy week we have had. 

On Monday we practiced our races in the morning ready for Sports Day on Tuesday.  Our usual 
mantra for lining up when going for a walk or leaving the Pod at any time as a group is “it 
doesn’t matter where you are in the line, it is not a race!”.  We clearly knocked all thoughts of 
this on the head for Sports Day! “Yes”, taking part is clearly very important and “No”, it does not 
matter if you don’t win but you MUST try as “It is a race!”.  And didn’t they do well?  They were 
so excited.  Everyone took part, from the tiniest two-year-old Hedgehog to the biggest four-year-
old Squirrel.  Everyone tried their best and didn’t mind if they came in first or last.  We were very 
proud of them as I am sure you were too. 

Wednesday was our family trip to The Big Sheep.  The weather was perfect as children and par-

ents enjoyed a range of attractions, some more hairy than others!  It was lovely to see you all 

enjoying yourselves in the sunshine.  We had a plethora of marvellous machines to look at and 

ride on.  The roller coaster and swinging chairs were especially popular.  Some children repeat-

ed their go again and again and again!! 

Next week we will be moving away from our marvellous machines topic and spending the last 

couple of weeks of term engaged in outdoor learning activities.  Let’s hope the sun continues to 

shine. 

 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Roadnight and the staff team 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Owls Class—Mrs Bourner 
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We have had great fun in Owls Class again this week, particularly on Tuesday with our sports 
day.  It was so lovely to see so many parents there cheering the children on, and to watch the 
children’s smiling faces as they ran, jumped and sprinted their way around the track.   
I think we may have some budding Wimbledon stars amongst us too after our PE lesson  
on Tuesday.   

As part of our phonics and writing this week, the children have started writing their own books 
based on our class text ‘The Flying Diggers.’  They have really risen to the challenge and they 
are looking forward to sharing their stories with Year 2 once they have finished writing them.    

In maths, the children have enjoyed investigating ‘longer’ and ‘shorter’ this week and also 
worked well to make repeating patterns using natural materials.   

We will be collecting in all reading books and library books next week.  Please could you  
ensure all books are returned in your child’s book bags next week so that we can  
collate them all before the end of term.  The children are very much looking forward  
to their transition days on Tuesday and Wednesday.  They will have PE as usual on Tuesday  
so please could we ask that you ensure they come to school wearing PE kit on both Tuesday 
and Thursday as usual next week.   



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 2—Miss Jones 
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What a super week we have had. In English we have continued our poetry unit and have 
performed more poems from our focus book, ‘I am the seed that grew the tree’. We also had 
a go at writing our own shape and colour poems, there are definitely some budding poets in 
this class who are bursting with creativity! In Maths we completed our time sequence ready 
to begin our last unit of mass, capacity and temperature. We will explore this topic practically 
next week. In History we looked at how shopping has changed from the past and what it is 
like in the present. We noticed that there were many similarities and differences!  

In RE with Mrs Gent we learned about the legacy of mother Theresa. The highlight of the 
week was definitely on Tuesday when in was Sports Day. Everyone did fantastically and 
tried their best at every event. Well done everyone for your perseverance and resilience. 
Have a great weekend everyone.  

Year 1—Mrs Rowcliffe & Mrs Keast 
Year One had a fantastic time on Tuesday at Sports 
Day. We came out to watch lots of the races and we learnt 
the importance of cheering everyone on to do their best – 
well done to everyone. 
In English this week we have begun (with great excitement) 
‘The Slime Book’. We began the week by making jam sand-
wiches and then wrote our own instructions independently. 
We will soon be making our own slime and focusing on how 
to write a good set of instructions that someone else could 
follow.  In Maths we have been learning about money and 
how to recognise different coins and notes. Can you have a 
look at some money at home and identify the coins and 
notes? 
In Computing we have been choosing appropriate  
backgrounds and sprites for a ‘Space race’ project. We  
decided how each sprite would move, and created an  
algorithm based on the blocks available in ScratchJr. 
In Science this week we have been thinking about the vocabulary flexible 
and rigid. We have decided which materials fit into which category. 
Our RE continues with Judaism. This week we learned the story about how 
Moses became part of the Egyptian royal family, after his mother became 
scared he might be killed. She hid him in a basket, on the Nile, for the  
Egyptian Princess to find. 
In DT we have made our fruit salad. We tasted the fruit, designed the salad 
and finally have made the product—it tasted yummy! 
Next week we have our two transition days and are looking forward to being in Year 2 with 
Miss Jones. 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 4—Miss McLean 
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Year Four have had a brilliant week this week and thoroughly enjoyed getting involved on 
Sports Day! It was fantastic to see everyone’s resilience and perseverance when taking part 
in all the sporting events. 
In English this week, we have begun writing our own book of amazing animals, taking  
inspiration from our model text the ‘Book of Bones’. We’ve practice using complex  
sentences and possessive apostrophes to compose a ‘Guess who...’ style page.  
The children are looking forward to planning and writing their own one of these next week  
to put together to make a class book of amazing animals. 
In maths, we have started our sequence on shape by learning to identify and name the dif-
ferent types of angles. Can you find and name some different angles this weekend? We 
also reminded ourselves of the names of some common 2D shapes. 
On Thursday, we learnt about the Anglo-Saxon burial site. We had a go at identifying some 
artefacts from the site before finding out what they really were and discussing what infor-
mation they could tell us about the Anglo-Saxons. We are really looking forward to bringing 
our history learning to life next week as part of our residential!  
Well done for another week of hard work Year Four, have a great weekend! 

Year 3—Mr Slocombe 
Year 3 have enjoyed another super week! The highlight was definitely  
sports day and it was lovely to watch the children taking part in each event.  

In English, we have recounted our camping trip and talked about our  
favourite parts and any advice we might have for children going next year! 
We have explored similes, metaphors and alliteration towards the end of the 
week, before we plan and write our own poems shortly.  

In maths, we have continued our sequence on mass and capacity. We have 
used < > = symbols to compare measurements and put our addition and 
subtraction skills into practise.  

History involved us thinking about the legacy of the Romans. We considered 
what they invented and created and how those innovations are still relevant 
and used in our daily lives. We have also created our Roman shields for our 
Roman experience day in a couple of weeks’ time.  

In D&T, we enjoyed creating our drinks – some were more successful and 
tastier than others!  

Have a fantastic weekend, see you all on Monday!  



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 6—Mr Davis 
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Year 5—Mr Walter 
What a great week we have had in Year 5! It was fantastic to welcome 
so many parents in to celebrate everyone’s athletic efforts and  
accomplishments. Year 5 are already looking forward to having  
Year 6’s (who were fantastic) role next time around. 
 
In English, we have looked into the use of relative clause to add extra 
information action about a character we have been introduced to in our 
classic text of the Hobbit. Whereas in maths, we have been applying 
our understanding of time to help read and convert timetables. 
 
Also we have been busy researching the interesting stories of  
Winkleigh Airfield, reading information of the secret spy missions  
that took place. 

 
Finally, we are releasing some of our marketing for  
our upcoming cake sale on Wednesday 20th July!  
See page 8 for details and keep your eye out for  
more information. 
 
Have a great weekend!  
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ENTERPRISE 

YEAR 5 



 

 

 

Page 9 of 15 

SPORTS DAY 

Owls Winners—Sprint, Long Distance, Jump 

Year 1 Winners—Sprint, Long Distance, Jump 

Year 2 Winners—Sprint, Long Distance, Jump 

Year 3 Winners—Shotput, Sprint, Long Distance, Long Jump, Hurdles 
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SPORTS DAY 

Year 4 Winners—Hurdles, Long Jump, Long Distance, Sprint  

Year 6 Winners—Shotput, Sprint, Long Distance, Long Jump, Hurdles, Y5/6 Relay 

Year 5 Winners—Shotput, Sprint, Long Distance, Long Jump, Hurdles 
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AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 
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COMMUNITY EVENTS 
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COMMUNITY EVENTS 



 

 

 

SUMMER MENU 
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You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Winkleigh Primary School, which entitles your 

child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the Citizen Portal Devon  

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot  

of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 
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